
 
Announcement from Nawang Subdistrict Municipality 

Subject : Policy of not accepting gifts or gifts from performing duties (No Gift Policy) 
Fiscal year 2025 
…………………………. 

 

  According to the Cabinet resolution on December 8, 2020  Approved the 
national reform plan for prevention and suppression of corruption and misconduct. (revised 
edition) By setting up a drive to carry out important reform activities (Big Rock)  Reform activity 
number 4 : Develop the Thai bureaucracy to be transparent and not profit-free.  
Goal 1, Section 1.1 “Every government agency shall declare itself to be an agency that all 
government officials Do not accept gifts and presents of any kind from the performance of 
duties (No Gift Policy).” 
 

  In this regard, to drive reform activities according to the national reform plan 
above. Create transparency within the agency Create values in performing duties and should 
practice it as an honest culture of Nawang Subdistrict Municipality  therefore announced a 
policy Nawang Subdistrict Municipality “It is an organization where all government officials do 
not accept gifts and presents of any kind in the performance of their duties.” To avoid actions 
that may affect judgment or decision-making that may lead to discrimination. Or cause 
conflicts of interest Except in cases of necessity and unavoidability  Must follow the rules for 
receiving gifts or gifts. And any other benefits according to the regulations of the Office of the 
Prime Minister regarding giving or receiving gifts by government officials, B.E. 2001.  Along wit 
the announcement of the National Commission For Prevention and Suppression of Corruption 
on the criteria for receiving property or any other benefits according the ethics of government 
officials, B.E. 2020. 
 

  Therefore, this announcement has been made for everyone’s knowledge. And 
all executives, officials, and personnel under the supervision shall abide by the guidelines in 
accordance with the policies of the Nawang Subdistrict Municipality. Continue strictly. 
 

  This announced is made on April 2, 2025 
 
 
      Mrs. Niramon  Poonpana 
                                                         Municipal clerk, acting as Mayor of 
                     Nawang Subdistrict Municipality 


